
TEXTRON Lycoming

Stratford Division 550 Main Street

Textron Lycoming/ Stratford, CT 06497
Subsidiary of Textron Inc. 203/385-2000

September 23, 1992

DMR Processing/Room 1
DEP/Water Compliance
122 Washington Street
-Ha-rttoxd^r^T oeto^

RE: DMR Permit Number CT00002984

Dear Sir:

Enclosed is the completed Discharge Monitoring Report (DMR) for the
Textron Lycoming Stratford, Connecticut plant for the month of
August 1992.

During the month of August 1992, all six (6) pump houses
experienced emergency abort discharges during high rain events. A
number of the discharges exceeded permitted limits for total
suspended solids and oil & grease. These high levels of suspended
solids and oil & grease are currently being addressed under an
Administrative Order from the Environmental Protection Agency. An
engineering plan to correct the problem has been submitted to the
EPA and Connecticut DEP and efforts are under way to implement and
evaluate corrective action procedures.

During shutdown (the first week of August), the Chemical Waste
Treatment Plant was offline for routine maintenance. During this
period the plant did not discharge water.

Sincerely,

Jam^ P. Runstadler
Mgr. Environmental Svcs,
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